ULTS Trust Administrative Committee

Meeting Minutes
June 10, 2008

1:00 PM
CA Public Utilities Commission Office – San Francisco
Room 3204

505 Van Ness Avenue
San Francisco, CA 94102
Present (Committee):

· Ana Montes (Accion Latina)

· Lyle Millage (Beaumont Chamber of Commerce

· Selena Huang (Division of Ratepayer Advocates)
· Ken McEldowney (Consumer Action)
· Esther Northrup (Cox Communications)

Present (CPUC Staff):

· Benjamin Schein (LifeLine Implementation Project Manager)

· Cherrie Conner (Communications Division Supervisor)

· Michael C. Amato (Communications Division Manager)

· Michaela Pangilinan (LifeLine Marketing Project Manager)
· Helen Storrs (Fiscal)

· Nancy Rodriguez (LifeLine Claims Technician)

· Patti Long (CAB Supervisor)

· Harold Williams (CAB Manager)

· Phillip Enis (CSID Director)

· Sindy Yun (Legal)

Present (Public):

· Margo Ormiston (Verizon)
· Taura Olarisg (RHA)

· Susan Bogue (RHA)

On Conference Line
· Greg Davis (CPUC – CAB Supervisor)
1. Introduction , Ken McEldowney, Acting Chairperson
· Meeting was called to order at 1:07 PM.  Everyone present introduced themselves to the group.
2. Approval of Minutes: Committee reviews and approves the last meeting minutes prepared by the Communications Division (CD).
· Esther Moran moved to adopt the minutes.  Ana Montes seconded.  All members voted Aye.
3. Legal Liaison: Conflict of Interest update, other legal developments since last meeting.
· Sindy Yun of the Commission gave an update of the status of the issue of conflict of interest.
· Commission has signed off on the proposed legislation.
· We sought a sponsor, but were unable to obtain one.

· Commission intends to reintroduce the proposed legislation next year.

Other Item – CAB Report

· Benjamin passed out copies of the latest CAB report on calls received related to LifeLine.

· It was noted that “Calls Answered” included misdirected calls.

· Consumer Rights groups were encouraged to call the 800 number if they received complaints.

· Ana Montes noted that her group had been tracking complaints, mostly related to customers denied by Solix (stated that forms had been sent in).

· CAB noted this was a common complaint, and was often due to an error on the part of the customer (sent to wrong location, etc.).

· Complaints received by Solix are reported to CAB if a pattern emerged (customers denied for income documentation signed by a head of household for domestic employment, etc.).

· New CAB database (CIMS) has the option of programming data inquiries.  Harold Williams offered to accept input on queries to be programmed in from the AC.

· CAB Reports will now be included as a standard Agenda item.

4. Marketing Programs: Review Marketing RFP.
· Michaela Pangilinan gave a report on the marketing contract.

· Marketing RFP has been approved by DGS, denying the protest by the losing bidder, PHFE.
5. Call Center RFP
· 6 Bids have been received by the CPUC.
· Proposals are currently under review.
· Interviews are scheduled for the week of June 16th.
· We plan to issue a Notice of Intent to Award by June 30th.
6. Break: Lunch.
· No break was taken for lunch.
7. Public Comments:

· RHA was pleased to be awarded the Marketing contract, and looks forward to implementation very soon.
8. Communications Division Liaison reports:
a. CD staff updates the Committee on the Solix contract
b. Update on the Implementation Group and other process improvements
c. Update on the Public Programs OIR.
· Benjamin Schein reported on the steps being taken by Solix, the carriers, and the Commission through the Implementation Group meetings held every two weeks.  Commission staff also has a conference call with Solix staff every week.

· Solix contract:

· The contract has been extended for one year (until June 30, 2009).  At that time, we will have the option of extending the contract one more time, or issuing an RFP.

· By request from Kelly Hymes, Solix is now reporting Denials by type to the staff on a monthly basis.  A summary by code will be included with the Meeting Request.

· Implementation Group:

· Benjamin gave a summary of issues being looked at during the bi-weekly conference calls.
· Benjamin will continue to provide minutes of all meeting minutes to ULTS-AC members.

· The issue was raised about the pink envelopes.  The concern was that all documentation from Solix came in the same envelope, which states “Immediate Action Required”, even if the letter only included a confirmation.  A question was raised about a second set of envelopes for non-essential communications.  Numerous suggestions were made by the Implementation Group, and the AC suggested a pink envelope with a modified black (rather than pink) message.  We will discuss with Kelly Hymes and make a decision.
· Interactive website:

· Solix has fully implemented the new website, in all languages for new and renewing customers.

· Solix is currently receiving 160 uses per day (actual number now almost 300 per day, about 3% of total daily certifications/verifications).
· No problems have been reported, and Solix will begin providing statistics within the next few months.

· Phase 2 Scoping Memo

· R. 06-05-028 has issued a Proposed Decision for all public programs other than LifeLine.  The LifeLine PD is still pending.
· R. 04-12-001 issued a PD, and solicited two rounds of comments related to the issue of Prequalification.

· Other Issues

· A link to the Form 700 (Conflict of Interest) was distributed to members.  The forms were due in April, and Benjamin requested that they be filled out and sent to him for submission as soon as possible.
Other Issue – ULTS-AC Input

· It was noted that the AC wanted to be more pro-active on issues regarding LifeLine.  That too often, they are simply receiving reports and not being given the chance to give advice.

· A new Agenda item will be added that will include Recommendations for CPUC Staff, as well as Proposed Initiatives for 2008/2009.  The CD Liaison agenda item will also include a report on upcoming items.
· In addition, the AC is encouraged to participate on the Implementation bi-weekly calls.

9. Fiscal Report:
· Benjamin Schein passed out copies of the most recent LifeLine budget updates.  Helen Storrs presented the information.
· Noted $127 million in claims paid for 07/08, and $1.7 million in “Other” payments.  $12,000 million is currently pending for payment with the Controller.
10. Pending Changes of Regulations and Legislations:
a. ULTSAC identifies and discusses pending changes of regulations and legislations.
· No updates.
11. ULTS-AC Annual Report – Status:
· No updates.
· Benjamin will contact Mateo Camarillo separately and ask for a status of the report.

12. ULTS Budget – 2009/2010
· Benjamin distributed the prior year’s budget resolution, as well as current proposed information for review by the AC.  The following information represents the recommended budget amounts for 2009/2010.
· Carrier Claims - $300,000,000 or carrier estimate, whichever is higher.  Despite lower LifeLine customer counts, it was decided to propose a conservative number to allow for potential growth.  Benjamin had estimated about $254,000,000 based on claims paid in 07/08 to date (08/09 Budget amount was $275,625,000).
· AC Costs - $41,000, which is the same as 08/09 ($36,000), with the addition of $5,000 for public guests to meeting who may have special needs.

· CPUC Staff Costs - $1,238,000 based on CPUC estimates.  [Note: this number may be increased by about $1.5 million based on revised estimates of CAB staff costs].
· Interagency Costs - $1,600,000 based on CPUC estimates.

· Marketing - $5,000,000 based on the new contract, down from $7,000,000.

· Call Center - $800,000 based on the new contract, up from $775,000.

· 3rd Party Administrator - $20,000,000 based on the new contract extension (about $17 million).  Same as 08/09.

· Audits - $60,000 based on CPUC estimates (down from $750,000 in 08/09).  Audit costs have been overstated in the past, as only Benjamin was doing them.  Now the Division of Water & Audits do about 2-3 audits per year, covering all funds, and Department of Finance does about one large audit per year, also covering all funds.

· Banking Fees - $30,000 based on CPUC estimate (same as 08/09).

· Data Processing - $50,000 based on CPUC estimate (same as 08/09).

· Ana Montes voted to approve the budget as recommended.  Lyle Millage seconded.  All voted aye.

· Benjamin will follow up on the revised Staff Cost estimate, and obtain the best estimate possible for Claim Costs.

13. Review of Administrative Committee vacancy status:
· Selena Huang is now confirmed as the DRA representative.
· Benjamin also called for nominees for the Small ILEC position, and for committee members to nominate alternates.

14. Future Meeting Date/Location:
· It was decided to hold the next meeting in San Francisco on Wednesday, August 6th at 1:00 pm PST (Room 3212).
· We will also be reviewing alternate sites for future meetings, to encourage more public participation.

15. Adjournment:
· Ken McEldowney moved, Ana Montes seconded, and all voted Aye.

· The meeting was adjourned at 2:39 pm.
� 	These locations are accessible to people with disabilities.  If specialized accommodations for the disabled are needed at any of the locations of this meeting, e.g., sign language interpreters please call the PUC Public Advisor at (415) 703-2074 // email:  public.advisor@cpuc.ca.gov three business days in advance of the meeting.  Meeting location where accommodations are required should be specified.





